

May 14, 2020

Laura Schroetlin Phillips County 221 S Interocean Ave Holyoke, CO 80734

RE: Jensen Pit (Permit No. M-1983-050) Conversion Application (CN-1) Decision Date Extension Request Approval

Dear Ms. Schroetlin,

On May 14, 2020, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your request to extend the due date for the Conversion Application for 30 days. The current decision date is May 14, 2020 and the new decision date will be June 13, 2020. The Division approved your request to extend the decision date to June 13, 2020.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (303) 866-3567 ext. 8142 or brock.bowles@state.co.us.

Sincerely,

Brak Sands

Brock Bowles Environmental Protection Specialist

cc: Michael Cunningham, DRMS





RE: Jensen Pit due dates and inspection

1 message

Laura Schroetlin <laura.schroetlin@phillipscounty.co> To: "Bowles - DNR, Brock"

 Stock.bowles@state.co.us> Thu, May 14, 2020 at 8:09 AM

Brock, due to Covid-19 related delays, Phillips County is requesting a 30 day extension from the May 14th decision date for the Jensen Pit conversion.

Mike is out of the office today so I will confirm the June 3rd inspection date with him tomorrow.

From: Bowles - DNR, Brock

brock.bowles@state.co.us>

Sent: Tuesday, May 12, 2020 9:52 AM

To: Laura Schroetlin <laura.schroetlin@phillipscounty.co>

Subject: Jensen Pit due dates and inspection

Good Morning Laura,

Thank you for the updated Exhibit D.

As part of the Conversion process, I am supposed to do an inspection of the mine site. Even though I was just at the site last August, the Rules require it. I was originally planning to go in April but Covid-19 changed that. We just got guidelines on how to conduct inspections safely and we are now allowed to resume inspections.

The decision date for the Conversion is this Thursday, May 14, but I won't be able to make it there by then. The Board Order states that the application must be in an approvable form by June 16. So we have the time. I would like to schedule the inspection for June 3 (I need to wait till June for childcare reasons).

Can you request a 30 day extension for the decision date? The request can be made by email.

If you have any questions, please let me know,

Brock

--

Brock Bowles

Environmental Protection Specialist



P 720.774.0040 | F 303.832.8106

1313 Sherman St., Room 215, Denver, CO 80203

brock.bowles@state.co.us | https://www.colorado.gov/drms